SUAA Board Minutes
November 2, 2017

Members present:  McLean, Nelson, McLaughlin, Werling, Thompson, Richmond, Maguire, Dallinger, Brown, Farr, Marx Pano, Jones ad Rhodes.

The meeting was called to order in the Wesley United Methodist Church Library at 10:00 a.m. by President McLean.

Approval of minutes was postponed until next month.

Approval of the treasurer’s report was postponed until next month.

Announcements included:

· There were 71 attendees at the local Fall Luncheon.

· The Fall State SUAA Board Meeting was identified with several local board members attending.  McLean reviewed 4 items discussed at the meeting:  consolidation in Higher Education; SB42 budget bill; State of Illinois new hybrid pension plan and taxing State retirement funds.  All university/college chapters should contact their legislatures on the topic of pensions. 

· Motion was made to give a donation of $250 to the State SUAA Foundation in Mike Pledge’s name.  Jones/McLaughlin 

The Membership report was given by Marx.  There are 627 members as of October 1.  She thanked Paula and Judy for assisting with information table at the flu clinic.  A discussion followed on the perception of SUAA locally as being for retired individuals only.   

Maguire reported the State SUAA Board had met and identified several items discussed.

The SAT report was given by Nelson.  Those individual members who have passed away since our last meeting are:  Marilyn Johnson, John Warnock, Jack Weaver, Clyde Cronkhite and Linden Baker.

The Human Resource update was given by Farr.  The flu clinic went well.  The University partnered with the McDonough County Health Department.  Health Link is getting further behind.

The Legislative report was given by Pano.  He identified the 93 District Representative race and other offices where individuals are running for positions.  He discussed activities in the legislature.  The override session begins next week.
The Publications report identified December 15 for the next newsletter.

The State Foundation report was given by Brown.  She identified new software has been installed.  New by-laws were passed by the groups and will be voted on in June. 2018.  A discussion followed on the state SUAA website.  Currently there is $97,543.65 in the Foundation fund.  There will be an audit this year.
Meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Jackie Richmond, secretary
